Marxists Want the Virus and Racial Chaos to Defeat Trump

This article is from the "Among Friends" section of the Church of God Big Sandy's website, churchofgodbigsandy.com. It was posted for the weekend of July 25, 2020.

By Dave Havir

BIG SANDY, Texas—In every election year, it is expected that the opposing party seeks to remove the party in power. It is difficult for an opposing political party to defeat an incumbent presidential candidate—especially one who was presiding over a booming economy.

For the past three years, the normal course of action has occurred—the opposing politicians had sought to obstruct the President's agenda with help from career bureaucrats, activist judges and a cooperative media.

And now, Marxists among the politicians and the complicit media have latched onto a plan with the intent to defeat President Trump—featuring the virus and racial chaos.

(For the record: Not all people who want to see President Trump defeated are Marxists. However, just as there has been in previous decades, there are a growing number of Marxists among the present-day politicians and media.)

Following are multiple headlines about the virus and the racial chaos.

* * * * *

Disappointed, trying to correct the error

- Looking back to 2016, an article by Nicholas Confessore and Karen Yourish titled "\$2 Billion Worth of Free Media for Donald Trump" was posted at nytimes. com on March 15, 2016.
- Looking back to 2016, an article by Emily Stewart titled "Donald Trump Rode \$5 Billion in Free Media to the White House" was posted at the street.com on Nov. 20, 2016.
- Looking back to 2019, an article by Kimberley Strassel titled "Inside the Media's Relentless Crusade to Destroy President Trump" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 13, 2019.
- Looking back to April, an article by Robert Freeman titled "Will the Media Help Elect Trump? Again?" was posted at commondreams.org on April 5, 2020.
- Looking back to May, an article by Van Gordon Sauter titled "The 'Liberal Leaning' Media Has Passed Its Tipping Point" was posted at wsj.com on May 25, 2020.

- Looking back to May, an article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Former CBS News President [Van Gordon Sauter]: Most Media 'Dedicated to Ousting the President' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 26, 2020.
- Looking back to 2018, a video and an article by Allum Bokhari titled "Leaked Video: Google Leadership's Dismayed Reaction to Trump Election" were posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 12, 2018.
- An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Dr. Robert Epstein [Senior Research Psychologist at the American Institute for Behavioral Research & Technology]: Google Will Shift 10% of Voters to Make Trump a 'Blip in History'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 10, 2020.

Previous efforts to get Trump

- An article by Krystina Skurk titled "How Michael Flynn Got Caught in the Crossfire Between Two Obama Agencies Looking to Get Trump" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 16, 2020.
- An article by Mollie Hemingway titled "New FBI Notes Re-Debunk Major NYT story, Highlight Media Collusion to Produce Russia Noax" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 23, 2020.
- Looking back to 2019, an article by Kevin Johnson titled "The Final Bill for Former Special Counsel Robert Mueller's Russia Inquiry: \$31.7 Million" was posted at usatoday.com on Aug. 2, 2019.
- Looking back to February, a letter to the editor by Bruce W. Hallowell (of Clarkesville) titled "So Much Time, Money Wasted on Trump Impeachment" gainesvilletimes.com (Georgia) on Feb. 12, 2020.

Virus and racial chaos are factors

- Looking back to June, an article by Jonathan Lemire and Zeke Miller titled "Virus, Racial Unrest Force Trump Campaign to Recalibrate" was posted at abcnews. com on June 8, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Paul Curry titled "For Democratic Leaders, It Wasn't About COVID-19 Then, and It's Not About BLM Now" was posted at townhall.com on June 11, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "The Strategies of Dementia Politics [to Stoke Chaos, Obstruct Economic Recovery and Hide Biden in the Basement Until Election Day]" was posted at national review.com on June 30, 2020.

Virus, lockdown and candidate access

- Looking back to April, an article by Charles Edel titled "Coronavirus Has Changed the US Election Race—and Donald Trump Has Lost His Rally Advantage" was posted at abc.net.au on April 6, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Marc Caputo and Christopher Cadelago titled "Dems Warm to Biden's Bunker Strategy" was posted at politico.com on June 24, 2020.

Virus, lockdown and mail-in ballots (proposed in March)

- Looking back to March, an article by Ella Nilsen titled "Voting by Mail Could Get a Boost During the US Coronavirus Outbreak" was posted at vox.com on March 17, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Rachel Orey titled "CARES Act Just a First Step in Preparing for November Elections" was posted at bipartisanpolicy.org on March 26, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Rachel Orey titled "CARES Act Breakdown: \$400 Million in Election Funding" was posted at bipartisanpolicy.org on March 26, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Lori Roman titled "If You Can Go to the Grocery Store, You Can Go to the Polls" was posted at townhall.com on June 5, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Erica Werner titled "Treasury Sent More Than 1 Million Coronavirus Stimulus Payments to Dead People, Congressional Watchdog [Government Accountability Office] Finds" was posted at washing-tonpost.com on June 25, 2020. (Notice: Just as dead people receive government checks, dead people can also receive government mail-in ballots.)
- An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Senior Living Facilities: All the Vote Fraud We Cannot See" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 2, 2020.

Virus, lockdown and crashing the economy

- Looking back to March, an article by Omar Hassan titled "Coronavirus Will Bankrupt More People Than It Kills—And That's the Real Global Emergency" was posted at independent.co.uk on March 11, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Robert Arnott and Stephen Moore titled "Shutdown Is Killing the Economy—and Is Also No Good for Our Health" was posted at thehill.com on March 25, 2020.
- Looking back to April, an article by Geoffry Dickens titled "Journalists Coldly Claim Trump and GOP Want Thousands to Die [Because Trump Felt Lockdown Was an Overreaction]" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 21, 2020.
- Looking back to May, an article by the Editorial Board titled "The Economic Lockdown Catastrophe" was posted at wsj.com on May 8, 2020.
- Looking back to May, an article by Dr. Rand Paul and Andy Biggs titled "Anthony Fauci Wants America Closed Until There's Nothing to Reopen" was posted at usatoday.com on May 21, 2020.
- Looking back to May, an article by Christopher Rugaber and Danica Kirka titled "Coronavirus-Triggered Layoffs in US Hit Nearly 39 Million" was posted at apnews.com on May 21, 2020.

Virus, lockdown and blame Trump

- Looking back to March, an article by CNN.com Wire Service titled "Fact Check: A List of 28 Ways President Trump and His Team Have Been Dishonest About the Coronavirus" was posted at mercurynews.com on March 11, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Sergei Klebnikov titled "Trump Says No Need for a National Lockdown: 'I Don't Think We'll Ever Find That Necessary' " was posted at forbes.com on March 20, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Jeremy B. White titled "Newsom Orders All 40 Million Californians to Stay Home in Nation's Strictest State Lockdown" was posted at politico.com on March 19, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article titled "California Becomes First State to Order Lockdown" was posted at ksla.com on March 20, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Tobias Hoonhout titled "'We're Going to Close the Valve'; Cuomo Announces New York Coronavirus Lockdown" was posted at nationalreview.com on March 20, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Bernadette Hogan, Julia Marsh and Nolan Hicks titled "Coronavirus in NY: Cuomo Orders Lockdown, Shuts Down Non-Essential Businesses" was posted at nypost.com on March 20, 2020.
- Looking back to March, an article by Jiachuan Wu, Savannah Smith, Mansee Khurana, Corky Siemaszko and Brianna DeJesus-Banos titled "Stay-at-Home Orders Across the Country" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 25, 2020 (updated on April 29, 2020).
- An excerpted version of the previous article (showing how the states determined their individual actions about lockdowns or quarantines) is posted on pages 7-12 of this article.
- Looking back to March, an article by Spencer Kimball titled "New York Gov. Cuomo Says Trump Has No Authority to Impose Quarantine: 'It Would Be Illegal' " was posted at cnbc.com on March 28, 2020.
- Looking back to April, an article by Brian Naylor titled "Fact Check: A Blanket National Quarantine Is Likely Not Legal" was posted at npr.org on April 2, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Alexa Michos titled "As Lockdowns Kill Family Business, New York's Leaders Don't Seem to Care" was posted at nypost.com on June 10, 2020.
- An article by Tom Porter titled "Dr. Deborah Birx Told Trump in April That the Coronavirus Would Soon Be Gone and Influenced the Administration's Push to Reopen the Economy and Lift Lockdown" was posted at businessin-sider.com on July 19, 2020.

Racial unrest

■ Looking back to June, an article by Joshua Nelson titled "Charles Payne: 'Heartbreaking' to See Businesses Destroyed [by Rioters] After Months of Lockdowns" was posted at foxnews.com on June 2, 2020.

- Looking back to June, an article by Vincent Barone titled "Minneapolis Sees \$55 Million in Building Damage, Looting During George Floyd Protests" was posted at nypost.com on June 4, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Heather Cherone titled "George Floyd Protests: 1,258 Arrested, 130 Police Officers Injured in Chicago" was posted at wttw.com on June 6, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Abby Acone titled "Over 100 Seattle Businesses Damaged by Protesters This Week" was posted at komonews.com on June 4, 2020.
- An article by Kara Kostanich titled "FBI Monitored Seattle's George Floyd Protests to Find Violent Agitators in Crowds" was posted at komonews.com on July 11, 2020.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "De Blasio: Black Lives Matter Protests Exempt From Large-Event Ban" was posted at national review.com on July 10, 2020.

Media and protests

- Looking back to June, an article titled "Axios Allows Its Reporters to Join Protests [Which Was Previously a Journalism Taboo to Take Sides on a Story]" was posted at dnyuz.com on June 8, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Lindsey Ellefson titled "Jeff Zucker Reminds CNN Employees They're Still Not Allowed to Participate in Protests" was posted at thewrap.com on June 12, 2020.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Media Raises Hysteria Over [Crowds at] Trump Rally After Celebrating Mass Protests" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 19, 2020.

Virus and more lockdown

- Looking back to June, an article titled "Fauci Says More Widespread Lockdowns Probably Won't Be Needed in Virus Fight" was posted at cbsnews.com on June 19, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Weizhen Tan titled "Countries Are 'Highly Unlikely' to Impose Full Lockdowns Again If There's a Second Wave, Analysts Say" was posted at cnbc.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Andrew Korybko titled "It's Tempting to Think Otherwise, but Trump Isn't the Only One to Blame for COVID-19's Comeback" was posted at cgtn.com on July 4, 2020.
- An article by Gregg Re titled "Anti-Police Demonstrations May Have Sparked New Coronavirus Cases, Some Cities Now Acknowledge" was posted at foxnews.com on July 6, 2020.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "The COVID-19 Curve Has Been Flattened" was posted at mercola.com on July 14, 2020.

- Looking back to June, an article by Christina Darnell titled "Why Can Protesters Gather While Churches and Ministries Can't?" was posted at ministrywatch.com on June 10, 2020.
- An article by Haven Orecchio-Egresitz titled "Californians Are Banned From Singing or Chanting During Religious Services" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 3, 2020.
- An article by Dean Smith titled "It's Fine to Yell at Protests, but Don't Sing in Church" was posted at opentheword.org on July 5, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Brandon Richard titled "Demonstrators March, Sing in Downtown Memphis on Day 7 of Protests" was posted at wmc.com on June 2, 2020.
- An article by Nick Gives titled "LA Mayor Garcetti Admits 'Connection' Between Coronavirus Outbreak and Protests, After Downplaying Link" was posted at foxnews.com on July 3, 2020.
- An article by Tom Tapp titled "California Governor Gavin Newsom Orders Indoor Service at All Restaurants, Bars, Movie Theaters in State to Close Again; No End Date Given" was posted at deadline.com on July 13, 2020.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "In the Fall, Democrats Will Lock Down America Again" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 21, 2020.
- An article by Scott J. Street titled "While Schools Open From Wuhan to Stockholm, California Shuts Theirs Down" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 21, 2020.

Racial unrest and blame Trump

- Looking back to June, an article by Marina Medvin titled "Yes, Leftist Media and Politicians Incited Race Riots" was posted at townhall.com on June 3, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Emily Goodin titled "Virginia Governor Refused to Send His National Guard to Washington D.C. to Help Restore Order After Request From the White House" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Bronson Stocking titled "AG Barr Responds to Media Lies About D.C. Riots and Trump's [Non-Existent] 'Demand' to Send in Troops" was posted at townhall.com on June 7, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article by Gary Bigger titled "George Floyd Protests: President Takes Aim at Seattle Leadership ['Take Back Your City or I Will']" was posted at 9and10news.com on June 12, 2020.
- Looking back to June, an article titled "George Floyd: Trump Told to Back Off Seattle's Chaz Police-Free Zone" was posted at bbc.com on June 12, 2020.
- An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Trump Denies Minnesota Governor's Request for \$500 Million to Repair Damage From Riots [That Democratic Leadership Mismanaged]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 11, 2020.
- Looking back to May, an article by Justin Wise titled "Trump Says National Guard Should Have Been Used in Minneapolis Two Days Ago: 'No Games' "was posted at thehill.com on May 31, 2020.

- An article by Elizabeth Vaughn titled "Democrats Claim [That Trump Hope of] Stopping Two Months of Portland Rioting Is An 'Attack on Democracy' " was posted at thefederalist.com on July 21, 2020.
- A Reuters article by Gabriella Borter titled "Court Documents Reveal Secretive Federal Unit Deployed for 'Operation Diligent Valor' in Oregon" was posted at reuters.com on July 22, 2020.
- A Reuters article by Maria Caspani titled "New York Governor Cuomo Says He Told Trump No Need for Federal Involvement in NYC" was posted at reuters.com on July 22, 2020.



Looking back to March, an article by Jiachuan Wu, Savannah Smith, Mansee Khurana, Corky Siemaszko and Brianna DeJesus-Banos titled "Stay-at-Home Orders Across the Country" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 25, 2020 (updated on April 29, 2020). Following are excerpts of the article.

The White House and all prominent public health officials have urged people across the country to stay at home as much as possible to prevent the spread of the coronavirus. Nonetheless, governors of five states have yet to issue lockdown orders for their residents, and three states have issued only partial measures.

The vast majority of states have officially ordered most residents to stay indoors, except for essential workers or in specific circumstances. In hardest-hit New York, for example, Gov. Andrew Cuomo has ordered residents to stay at home and all nonessential businesses to close.

"It's not about staying home. It's about avoiding contact," North Dakota Gov. Doug Burgum, a Republican, said recently when asked why he has not given that order.

Oklahoma, Utah and Wyoming have partial stay-at-home orders so far.

See our state-by-state breakdown of existing lockdown orders to help you figure out how much room you have to move. This data will be updated as new measures go into effect.

■ Alabama—Governor: Kay Ivey (R)

Stay at home, effective at 5 p.m. CDT, April 4 until 5 p.m. CDT, April 30.

■ Alaska—Governor: Mike Dunleavy (R)

'We crossed a line today,' Gov. Dunleavy orders statewide shelter in place, limits travel. Anchorage mayor issued "Hunker Down" order previously: non-essential businesses to close, people to stay home if possible. It was issued until April 21 then extended to May 20. Stay at home, effective at 5 p.m. ADT, March 28 until May 20.

■ Arizona—Governor: Doug Ducey (R)

Gov. Doug Ducey issued a stay-at-home on March 30. This order will not affect the operations of essential businesses, which include health care facilities and grocery stores. Stay at home, effective at 5 p.m. MST, March 31 until April 30.

Arkansas—Governor: Asa Hutchinson (R)

No statewide stay-at-home order issued.

■ California—Governor: Gavin Newsom (D)

Gov. Gavin Newsom issued a stay-at-home order on March 19 to protect the health and well being of all Californians and to establish consistency across the state to slow the spread of COVID-19. Stay at home, effective March 19 until further notice.

■ Colorado—Governor: Jared Polis (D)

Stay at home, effective 6:00 a.m. MDT, March 26 until April 26.

■ Connecticut—Governor: Ned Lamont (D)

Gov. Ned Lamont signed an executive order asking Connecticut businesses and residents to "Stay Safe, Stay Home." "At this critical time it is essential that everyone just stay home so we can contain the spread of this virus while keeping essential services running," Lamont said. Stay at home, effective at 8 p.m. EDT, March 23 until May 20.

■ Delaware—Governor: John Carney (D)

"We're acting with urgency to prevent a spike in coronavirus cases that could overwhelm our hospital system," said Gov. John Carney. Carney ordered Delawareans to stay at home whenever possible and closed all nonessential businesses in the state to help fight the spread of COVID-19. Stay at home, effective at 8 a.m. EDT, March 24 until May 15.

■ District of Columbia—Mayor: Muriel Bowser (D)

Following moves by the governors of Maryland and Virginia, D.C. Mayor Muriel Bowser also issued a "stay at home" order, directing residents to stay in their homes except for getting food and other essential household goods, obtaining medical care, traveling to perform "essential" work and a few other exceptions, including outside recreation. It was issued until April 24 then extended to May 15. Stay at home, effective at 12:01 a.m. EDT, April 1 until May 15.

■ Florida—Governor: Ron DeSantis (R)

Gov. DeSantis had been previously criticized for refusing to implement statewide social distancing guidelines, particularly as beach-goers and students on spring break continued to gather in large groups. He issued a stay-at-home order for the entire state as it grapples with a rapidly spreading coronavirus outbreak on Wednesday. Stay at home, effective at 12:01 a.m. EDT, April 3 until April 30.

■ Georgia—Governor: Brian Kemp (R)

Gov. Brian Kemp plans to sign an order requiring residents to shelter in place from Friday through April 13 and another closing public grade schools for the rest of the academic year. It was issued until April 13 then extended to April 30. Shelter in place effective April 3 until April 30.

■ Hawaii—Governor: David Ige (D)

Residents may leave home only for essential activities and business, or if they cannot work from home. Stay at home effective at 12:01 a.m. HST, March 25 until 11:59 p.m., May 31.

■ Idaho—Governor: Brad Little (R)

Self-isolate at home unless residents are healthcare workers, public safety employees or other "essential workers" such as grocery store employees. It was issued until April 15, then extended to April 30. Stay at home effective at 5 p.m. MDT, March 25 until April 30.

■ Illinois—Governor: J.B. Pritzker (D)

May leave home for essential activities, including outdoor activity, certain kinds of work, to retrieve supplies and to care for others. It was issued until April 7, then extended to April 30. Stay at home effective at 5 p.m. CDT, March 21 until April 30.

■ Indiana—Governor: Eric Holcomb (R)

May leave home for "essential activities, essential governmental functions, or to participate in essential business and operations." It was issued until April 6, then extended to May 1. Stay at home effective at 11:59 p.m. EDT, March 24 until May 1.

■ Iowa—Governor: Kim Reynolds (R)

No statewide stay-at-home order issued.

■ Kansas—Governor: Laura Kelly (D)

It was issued until April 19, then extended to May 3. Stay at home effective at 12:01 a.m. CST, March 30 until May 3.

■ Kentucky—Governor: Andy Beshear (D)

Stay healthy at home, effective 8:00 p.m. EDT, March 26.

■ Louisiana—Governor: John Bel Edwards (D)

All state buildings have been closed; places of amusement like playgrounds, theaters and mall stores are closed to the public. It was issued until April 13, then extended to May 15. Stay at home effective at 5 p.m. CST, March 23 until May 15.

■ Maine—Governor: Janet Mills (D)

It was issued until April 13 then extended to May 31. Stay at home effective at 12:01 a.m EDT, April 2 until May 31.

■ Maryland—Governor: Larry Hogan (R)

Maryland Gov. Larry Hogan announced the "stay at home" order, directing Maryland residents not to leave their homes unless it's for an "essential" purpose, such as getting food or medicine or going to work at a job that's been deemed essential. Stay at home effective at 8 p.m. EDT, March 30 until terminated by the governor.

■ Massachusetts—Governor: Charlie Baker (R)

Order extends through May 4; places of worship aren't required to close; company cafeterias and school cafeterias aren't required to close. Stay at home effective 12 p.m. EDT, March 24 until 12 noon, EDT, May 4.

■ Michigan—Governor: Gretchen Whitmer (D)

Volunteering at food pantries and shelters and exercise are considered essential. It was issued until April 7, then extended to May 15. Stay at home effective 12:01 a.m. EDT, March 24 until May 15.

■ Minnesota—Governor: Tim Walz (D)

Stay at home and limit movements outside of their home beyond essential needs. It was issued until April 10, then extended to May 4.

Stay at home, effective 11:59 p.m. CDT, March 27 until 11:59 pm, May 3.

■ Mississippi—Governor: Tate Reeves (R)

It was issued until April 20, then extended to May 11. Shelter in place effective at 5 p.m. CDT, April 3 until 8 a.m. CDT, May 11.

■ Missouri—Governor: Michael L. Parson (R)

It was issued until April 16, then extended to May 3. Stay at home effective at 12:01 a.m., CST, April 6 until May 3.

■ Montana—Governor: Steve Bullock (D)

Stay at home effective at 12:01 a.m. MDT, March 28 until April 10.

■ Nebraska—Governor: Pete Ricketts (R)

No statewide stay-at-home order issued.

■ Nevada—Governor: Steve Sisolak (D)

Stay at home, effective April 1 until April 30.

■ New Hampshire—Governor: Chris Sununu (R)

Stay at home effective 11:59 p.m. EDT, March 27.

■ New Jersey—Governor: Phil Murphy (D)

Gov. Phil Murphy signed an executive stay-at-home order that invalidated any county exceptions; construction and utility workers are exempt; pet stores and car dealerships can also remain open. Stay at home effective March 24 until revoked or modified by the governor.

■ New Mexico—Governor: Michelle Lujan Grisham (D)

It was issued until April 10, then extended to May 15. Stay at home effective March 24 until May 15.

■ New York—Governor: Andrew Cuomo (D)

Gov. Andrew Cuomo announced the "New York State on PAUSE" executive order, a 10-point policy to assure uniform safety for everyone. New York State on PAUSE. 100 percent of the workforce must stay home, excluding essential services. All nonessential gatherings of individuals of any size for any reason are temporarily banned. Stay at home effective at 8 p.m. EDT, March 22 until May 15.

■ North Carolina—Governor: Roy Cooper (D)

Stay at home effective at 5 p.m. EDT, March 30 until 5 p.m. EDT, May 8.

■ North Dakota—Governor: Doug Burgum (R)

No statewide stay-at-home order issued.

■ Ohio—Governor: Mike DeWine (R)

Stay at home effective at 11:59 p.m. EDT, March 23 until 11:59 p.m. EDT, May 1.

■ Oklahoma—Governor: Kevin Stitt (R)

Oklahoma City—Shelter in place effective at 11:59 p.m. CDT, March 28 until April 16. Tulsa—It was issued until April 15, then extended to April 30. Safer at home effective at 11:59 p.m. CDT, March 28 until April 30.

■ Oregon—Governor: Kate Brown (D)

On March 23, Gov. Kate Brown issued Executive Order 20-12, effective immediately until further notice. A statewide order, failure to comply will be considered an immediate danger to public health. Stay at home effective March 23.

■ Pennsylvania—Governor: Tom Wolf (D)

Gov. Tom Wolf issued an executive order to more than 20 counties and extended to the whole state on April 1. Residents must stay at home except for certain essential activities and work to provide life-sustaining business and government services. It was issued until April 30, then extended to May 8. Stay at home effective at 8 p.m. EDT, April 1 until May 8.

■ Rhode Island—Governor: Gina Raimondo (D)

It was issued until April 13, then extended to May 8. Stay at home effective at 4:00 p.m. EDT, March 28 until May 8.

■ South Carolina—Governor: Henry McMaster (R)

Stay at home effective at 5 p.m. EDT, April 6.

■ South Dakota—Governor: Kristi Noem (R)

No statewide stay-at-home order issued.

■ Tennessee—Governor: Bill Lee (R)

Stay at home effective at 11:59 p.m. CDT, March 31 until April 30.

■ Texas—Governor: Greg Abbott (R)

Stay at home effective at 12:01 a.m. CDT, April 2 until April 30.

■ Utah—Governor: Gary Herbert (R)

Davis County—Stay at home effective April 1 until May 1. Salt Lake County—Stay at home effective March 30 until April 13. Summit County—All residents stay at home and cease non-essential travel. This order applies to non-essential businesses, services and visitors in addition to residents. Stay at home effective at 12:01 a.m. MDT, March 27 until 11:59 p.m. MDT, May 1. Wasatch County—Stay at home effective March 30 until April 14.

■ Vermont—Governor: Phil Scott (R)

Gov. Phil Scott issued a "Stay Home, Stay Safe" order on March 24 and directed the closure of in-person operations for all nonessential businesses. It was issued until April 15, then extended to May 15. Stay at home effective at 5 p.m. EDT, March 25 until May 15.

■ Virginia—Governor: Ralph Northam (D)

Gov. Ralph Northam issued a "stay at home" order, directing Virginians to stay home except for getting food, supplies, medical care, to go to work and to get fresh air and exercise. Stay at home effective at March 30 until June 10.

■ Washington—Governor: Jay Inslee (D)

Gov. Jay Inslee issued a "Stay Home, Stay Healthy" order on March 23 prohibiting residents from leaving their homes except to conduct essential activities. Stay at home effective March 23 until May 4.

■ West Virginia—Governor: Jim Justice (R)

Gov. Jim Justice issued an executive order on March 23 directing all West Virginians to stay home unless performing an essential activity.

Stay at home effective at 8 p.m. EDT, March 24 until further notice.

■ Wisconsin—Governor: Tony Evers (D)

The Wisconsin Department of Health Services issued the "Safer at Home" order on March 24, ordering residents to stay in their homes except for essential activities. It was issued until April 24 then extended to May 26.

Stay at home effective at 8 a.m. CDT, March 25 until May 26.

■ Wyoming—Governor: Mark Gordon (R)

Stay at home effective March 28 until 11:59 p.m. MDT, April 17.